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EWHURST CE INFANT SCHOOL                 

The Street, Ewhurst, Surrey, GU6 7PX                                 
                                                                      

Headteacher: Mrs J.A. Dyer

Telephone No: 01483 277291                                                                                                                                                                            

Email: 
info@ewhurst.surrey.sch.uk
Website: www.ewhurst.surrey.sch.uk

Dear Parents










     May 11th 2018
Newsletter 2
The wonderful weather over the bank holiday weekend was very welcome, and I know many of the children (and staff!) enjoyed being outdoors.  Let’s hope the warm weather continues.  I believe the swifts have returned and nest locally again indicating some settled weather ahead.
The swimming pool will soon be ready to use, following some remedial pipe work.  Mr Rapley is working extremely hard so the season can begin on Monday 4th June with a PTA after school swimming session.  Many thanks to the many parent volunteers who undertook the First Aid training to support this swimming season.  Please see below for meeting dates with Mrs Walmsley to complete safeguarding measures for parents helping with swimming. 

Swimming 2018

There are still a number of payments outstanding for swimming this year.  Swimming tickets will only be issued on receipt of payment, so if you know that you have not yet paid, please do so as soon as possible.

School swimming will be starting on Thursday 7th June.  Please make sure that your child(ren) have their NAMED swimming costume/trunks, towel and swimming hat in school in a named bag.  We operate a strict no kit, no swim policy.  No goggles (unless your child can put them on independently), baggy swimming trunks (bermuda shorts) or bikinis, and please make sure your child can put their costume on by themselves.  Many, many thanks to those parents who have offered to help – the rota is being finalised and will be sent out next week.  The final PTA after school and holiday swimming rotas are in the library.  Many thanks to Julia Reed for coordinating this.
Safeguarding meeting – Swimming Helpers 
Anyone helping with the school, PTA after school swimming or PTA holiday swimming is required to attend one of these dates for a very brief meeting with Lisa.  Please let the school office know which dates you can attend.

· 22nd May 9.00am and 2.45pm 

· 24th May at 2.45pm 

· 25th May at 9.00am

Golden Boot Challenge: June 4h – June 28th 

We are again taking part in this challenge organised by Surrey County Council this year, as we have for the last eight years. It is run in a way that makes it possible for everyone to take part - every day each child will be asked how he or she travelled to school, and the aim is to engage families to consider ‘greener’ ways of safely travelling to school.  A point is awarded to each pupil who walked, scooted, cycled or travelled by public transport to school.  We are aware that some pupils have no alternative to the car, and each pupil who used car share or park ‘n’ stride/scoot/cycle also scores a point.   This is a popular option - parking at one end of the village (not from the village car park!) and either walking/scooting/cycling the remaining distance.  The ‘Golden Boot’ trophy will be awarded to the class who changes the most to greener options used to travel to school.  Please make sure that bicycles and scooters are stored safely near the library door.

Governor Fundraising: Mamma Mia Singalong on Friday 15th June

Our next fundraising event is a singalong screening of Mamma Mia at Ewhurst Village Hall on June 15th.  Doors open at 7.30, with the film starting at 8.00pm.  Entry tickets are £5.00, and there will be a prosecco and soft drinks bar.  Tickets will sell out fast, so to avoid disappointment email governors@ewhurst.surrey.sch.uk to book your tickets. 

Explorers Booking Forms: June/July 2018

These are being sent out today – please ensure that they are returned as soon as possible to guarantee your child’s place.

Hot weather

Please make sure that your child has a water bottle in school every day.  Sun hats (named) are essential at this time of year, as the school has very few spares.  It can be easier to apply sun cream at home, as your child is required to independently apply sun cream at lunchtime.  Children are encouraged to play in the shade, but the amount of shade cover has been reduced by the tree-cutting.  Our Sun Safety Policy is also being sent out today.

Public Health England: Protecting your child against measles

A letter from Public Health England has been emailed to every family today.
PE Kits

Please review your child’s kit, as we have NO spares in school at the moment.  Following SCL After School Club, PE kit MUST be in school on Wednesdays.  Trainers are essential in the summer term.
Key ring toys on backpacks
The rational for allowing a small key ring toy to be attached to a child’s backpack was for identification purposes.  It has been brought to my attention that children are ‘swapping’ key rings at drop off and pick up, and I would ask that this doesn’t happen as it is causing unnecessary distraction at the start of a school day, and on occasions upset.  At times, these key rings can also unfortunately go missing, which understandably causes distress.  I would like to remind parents that we have a policy of no home toys in school, and I would also be grateful if you could review the number and size of the key rings that your child has attached to his or her backpack.

Yours sincerely

Jane Dyer

Headteacher


Summer Term 2018


May


Weds 23rd 	New Parents Meeting (Reception Sept 2018)


28/5 – 1/6	Half term


June		


Weds 6th  	Class Photos


Fri 15th 		Mamma Mia Fundraising Singalong


Ewhurst Village Hall @ 7.30pm			Sat 16th /Sun 17th 	Ewhurst Open Gardens


Thurs 21st 	Full Governors Meeting


Sat 23rd 		School Summer Fair 12.00 – 2.30pm	


Fri 29th		Inset Day (no children in school)	


July	


Mon 2nd		Moving Up Morning


Weds 4th 	Last French Club


Fri 6th 		Healthy Breakfast (8.00 – 8.45)


		Sports Morning @ 10.00am


9th – 13th 	Feeling Good Week 


Mon 9th		Skipping Workshop


Tues 10th 	Display Evening 3.15 – 6.00pm


Weds 11th 	Whole School trip to Sayers Croft


Thurs 12th	Pet Service @ 9.15am


Friday 13th	Pool Party @ 3.10pm


Saturday 14th 	Ewhurst Carnival


Friday 20th 	Leavers Service @ 9.15am


End of Term @ 1.30pm








Awards 4.5.18 – Being an excellent role model


Star of the Week


Apple		Holly		Cherry


Isobel		Adam		Tola


Headteacher’s Award


Reef		Isla		Oliver


Amber-Wren	Oliver		Isabella N


Ethan		Georgie		Amelia





Awards 11.5.18 – Maths


Star of the Week


Apple		Holly		Cherry


Trudeke		Janey		Cody


Headteacher’s Award


Poppy N		Mia		Alfie


Zachary		George		Charlie


Connor		Elfie		Oscar








